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Key Dates

Did you know that the 
term dates for this 
academic year, as well as 
the following two years, 
are available to view 
and download from our 
website?  
www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/
parents/termdates

Weds, 2 - Tues, 15 
March
Year 11 Pre-Public Exams 
(mocks)

Thurs, 10 March
Year 7 Billionaire Boy 
Theatre Trip Manchester

Tues, 15 March
Live author event (virtual)
Year 7

Weds, 16 March
Year 9 & 10 catch up DTP 
& ACWY vaccinations

Tues, 22 & Weds 23 
March
Game Over - Tickets 
available from Monday

Fri, 25 March
Learning for Life Day 3
Early lunch followed by 
early school closure at 
1.10pm

Weds, 30 March
3D Printing Workshop
(Year 8) (invitation only)

Thurs, 31 March
Theatre in Education
Year 10 (in school)

World Book Day At Priory
It’s not often, if ever, you see a dinosaur running around 
Priory but it was all part of an action-packed World Book Day! 

Year 9 pupil, Lochlan, donned the outfit as part of the ‘dress up as a book character’ 
challenge but that was only one section of the fun-filled literacy events which were 
going on around school yesterday. 

“I got the costume for Hallowe’en and thought I would wear it for World Book Day,” 
said Lochlan. “I did take it off for class though!” 

On a tour around the school, you could bump into Mary Poppins, Dorothy from 
the Wizard of Oz, Mr Trunchbull from Matilda along with Where’s Wally, plenty of 
Harry Potter characters – Mr Watters as Albus Dumbledore was impressive! – Mr 
Men, Sherlock Holmes and many more as pupils and staff alike really got involved 
in the day. 

Head of English, Mrs Gidden said: “For the English Department, this is a really 
important day. We know the importance of reading and we stress this in English 
every day but it’s a chance for other departments school-wide to spread the love 
of reading. 

“It’s a chance for the children to dress up and express themselves – and the staff 
love it too!” 

Mrs Scully won the decorated door event – in a very high-standard of competition 
– with her door, with added balloons, depicting ‘The Very Hungry Caterpillar.’ 

Continued page 2...
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Conflict in 
Ukraine and 
its Impact on 
Children and 
Young People 

This may be a worrying time for pupils. 
Although pupils may prefer not to speak 
about these issues at school, children and 
young people may be accessing information 
about the conflict from sources of varying 
degrees of reliability. 

In order to help us all to assist our pupils understand 
some of the issues associated with the conflict in our 
discussions with them, both in school and at home, 
the British Psychological Society has advice and 
guidance on how to best support children and young 
people who are anxious about war and conflict: 

www.bps.org.uk/news-and-policy/supporting-
children-manage-anxiety-over-war-conflict-and-
crises

Also, the Department for Education has guidance 
available: 

https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2022/02/25/help-
for-teachers-and-families-to-talk-to-pupils-about-
russias-invasion-of-ukraine-and-how-to-help-them-
avoid-misinformation/

The National Youth Agency has a platform of 
support for young people and their workers. There 
are resources and a message of support board: 

https://nya.org.uk/ukraine-crisis/

Also, BBC Newsround can be a good resource for 
age-appropriate and accurate information on current 
events.

www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/13865002  

...Continued from front page.

“I am surprised to win,” 
she said. “I chose the 
book as it’s my daughter’s 
favourite, but all the ideas, 
including the balloons 
to make the caterpillar, 
came from the pupils who 
helped me.” 

There was a Treasure 
Hunt at lunch-time as well 
as the popular Masked Reader competition, where 
a teacher read a script with a few clues but a voice 
changer disguised their voice and the pupils had to 
identify the teacher. 

There was also a ‘Hooked into Books’ quiz from 
Mrs Elliott where pupils had to guess which books 
got which teacher ‘hooked on books'. Who enjoyed 
Horrible Histories? Which teacher read the Beano all 
the time? Who loved any Roald Dahl books? Who 
enjoyed the diary format of Adrian Mole? All questions 
which the pupils had to answer. 

Head Girl, Darcy, dressed up as Mary Poppins, 
and was voted one of Mrs Gidden’s favourites, and 
admitted it was tinged with a bit of sadness. “It was 
my last World Book Day at Priory so I wanted to do 
something special and I do like to dress up!” 

Kyle was Mr Wormwood in the school production of 
Matilda and he had the chance to wear his bright outfit 
again. “I decided to revamp it!” 

A hugely successful World Book Day at Priory 
– where a love of reading from staff and pupils 
is clear!

http://www.bps.org.uk/news-and-policy/supporting-children-manage-anxiety-over-war-conflict-and-crises
http://www.bps.org.uk/news-and-policy/supporting-children-manage-anxiety-over-war-conflict-and-crises
http://www.bps.org.uk/news-and-policy/supporting-children-manage-anxiety-over-war-conflict-and-crises
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2022/02/25/help-for-teachers-and-families-to-talk-to-pupils-about-russias-invasion-of-ukraine-and-how-to-help-them-avoid-misinformation/ 
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2022/02/25/help-for-teachers-and-families-to-talk-to-pupils-about-russias-invasion-of-ukraine-and-how-to-help-them-avoid-misinformation/ 
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2022/02/25/help-for-teachers-and-families-to-talk-to-pupils-about-russias-invasion-of-ukraine-and-how-to-help-them-avoid-misinformation/ 
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2022/02/25/help-for-teachers-and-families-to-talk-to-pupils-about-russias-invasion-of-ukraine-and-how-to-help-them-avoid-misinformation/ 
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2022/02/25/help-for-teachers-and-families-to-talk-to-pupils-about-russias-invasion-of-ukraine-and-how-to-help-them-avoid-misinformation/ 
https://nya.org.uk/ukraine-crisis/
http://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/13865002 
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Learn to Learn to 

Wow, what a whirlwind! The pupils and staff were 
amazing at yesterday's World Book Day. 

There were lots of entries to all our quizzes and lots of 
fabulous pupils in costume. 

The Code Cracker and 'Hooked into Books' quiz winners will 
be announced next week by Mrs Elliott and Mrs Webster.

The winners of best dressed pupil:
Shannon T, Year 9 - as Sherlock Holmes
Darcy C, Year 11 - as Mary Poppins
Cora P, Year 11 -  as Dorothy

Best dressed staff:
Miss Makinson as Moaning Myrtle

Best dress department
The PE department

Best decorated doors:
Mrs Elliott
Mrs Massey
The PE Office
The Main Office
Mr Henshaw

Overall decorated door winner: Mrs Scully

The treasure hunt was simply MAD! We had over 40 pupils 
running around school desperately searching for book 
related clues:

Winners were: Alfie D, Tom D, Seb C (All Year 11)

They were closely followed by a huge group of Year 9s, 
soaked to the skin! They included Connor McG, Lewis H, 
Samuel D, Preston McM and Lily McM. Lucy B, India P, 
Jake L and Katie H joined in, as did Geetha R; Alex T in 
Year 8 and Year 7s Ariffa B, Junior M, Shiven N, Josh B and 
Seth L. There were so many we couldn't write them all down 
and even when they heard the prize had been claimed by 
the Year 11s, they were still good natured and flushed with 
excitement. Fabulous!

The afternoon saw 'The Masked Reader' and although we 
have some entries already, the deadline is at the end of 
Friday, so we will announce the winner on Monday.

What a great day!  Thanks so much for your support.

Mrs Gidden
Head oif English
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In recognition of International 
Women’s Day on 8th March, Film 
Club is showing 'Whale Rider'. 

The screening will run from Monday, 21 to Friday, 25 March.
What's it about? Only males are allowed to ascend to chiefdom in a Maori tribe in New Zealand. This ancient 
custom is upset when the child selected to be the next chief dies at birth. However his twin sister, Pai, survives. 
At age 12, she enlists the help of her grandmother and the training of her uncle to claim her birthright. But to 
break with convention, she'll have to do the impossible: win over her ultra-traditional grandfather.

Pupils can pick up a ticket from Ms Smith and get it signed by a parent/guardian. Tickets should be ready to 
present it on Monday to gain entry to the film being shown in EN1.  

Rated PG.

Places are limited to 
30 tickets.

Ms Smith, 

English Teacher

Learn to SucceedLearn to Succeed



Game Over!
Tickets On Sale Monday

Tues, 22 & Weds, 23 March
Suitable for Age 12+

All Tickets £5

GAME OVER is an utterly compelling piece of verbatim 
theatre with significant messages to deliver. It educates 
young people on how to keep safe online and to 
recognise the signs of grooming and exploitation in an 
engaging and creative way.

For all students and their families wanting to come 
along please book your tickets online via SCOPay from 
Monday. Tickets will then be given to pupils via their 
Head of Year.  

Members of the public, friends and extended family are 
also extremely welcome - pick up your tickets at the 
main reception from 8am to 3.45pm Monday to Friday. 
Cash only, thank you.

A hard-hitting piece 
of verbatim theatre. 
Where real lives are 
seen, real words 
are spoken, and 
real lives changed.

Penwortham Priory Academy 
Presents 

Game Over 
by Mark Wheeller 

Game Over tells the harrowing true story of teenager 
Breck Bednar, who was groomed over the internet 
and brutally murdered on 17th February 2014 by a 
supposed ‘friend’ that he met online.

Our students are excited to be able to bring a 
different style of theatre to the community and to be 
able to send a message that is vitally important in 
today’s society. 

Here at Priory, we take great pride in our Performing 
Arts department and wanted to broaden the cultural 
experiences that our students are exposed to. We 
also want to show the community different styles 
of theatre, allowing the public to see the different 
strengths and talents our students have as well as 
bring something thought-provoking and educational. 

Tickets are on sale from Monday, 7 March via 
SCOPay and reception (cash only). All tickets are 
£5 and we must stress it has a certificate of 12+.

Read more>>
www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/news/2022-01-27-priory-s-
next-production-is-game-over

Miss Howell
Lead Teacher for 

Drama
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Focus on...

This week in lessons...
7E1 were working in teams on 
'confetti writing', which involves 
using pieces of brightly coloured 
paper to create grammatically 
correct sentences to describe 
character and personality. Much 
enjoyed by all!

Jane W from 8E1 is 
this week’s Linguist 
Of The Week.  

Mrs Bailey added “Jane has 
a natural linguistic ability. 
She really enjoys practising 
the speaking of the language 
in pairs and in class. We 

have recently learnt directions in French and Jane 
understood these extremely well."

Armed 
Forces
Language barriers are 
proving to be a great obstacle 
for the UK army operating 
in foreign regions, and as 
a result, new secondary 
language requirements are 
being put into place.

The army recognises 
miscommunication and 
misunderstanding of different cultures as a cause of 
many errors in their foreign campaigns. As such, they 
have set out to increase the amount of soldiers who 
have basic fluency in a foreign language, alongside 
cultural knowledge of the people who speak it.

La Chenille qui a 

très faim  - 

In celebration of World 

Book Day 2022

Mrs Scully, Mrs Bailey & Mr Taylor
Languages Department

7W1	 Yusuf Y	

7W2	 Emma M

Using the language learning website, 
Memrise, pupils can accrue points as 
they progress with their French practice.  
Here are this week's leaders...

7E1	 Alex

7E2	 Josh B

7E3	 Kacper Z
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After receiving lots of nominations, the 
Science Department has chosen one student 
from each year group for its ... 

Scientist of the Week
Year 7 Shreya P – Nominated by Mr Cox and Miss Nouraghaeii for her great attitude to learning and excellent 
classwork.

Year 8 Amelia S – Nominated by Miss Nouraghaeii for always trying her best and having a positive attitude 
towards learning. 

Year 9 Lucas R – Nominated by Mrs Massey for a fantastic score on 
his chemistry assessment. 

Year 10 Charlie C – Nominated by Mrs Massey for showing a great 
attitude towards careers and his future.

Year 11 Josh B - Nominated by Miss Nouraghaeii for his great 
attitude to learning in Physics. 

Certificates and 
prizes will be 
handed out on 
Monday!

Miss Nouraghaeii
Assistant Head of Science

The Work Of The Week is from 
Lily McM (Year 9) for an excellent 
summary of the different groups 
in the periodic table! 
When asked about the work, Lily said that 
although Biology is her favourite of the three 
sciences, she has enjoyed discovering 
the properties of the elements in different 
sections of the periodic table and how 
Mendeleev arranged the elements!

Mr Cox
Science Teacher
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Office Manager
37 hours per week | Term time only | Permanent 
Monday – Thursday 8am – 4pm 
Friday – 8am – 3:30pm
Grade 5
 
We are seeking to appoint a committed individual 
to join our Academy Management team. The Office 
Manager will take a leading role in the main school 
office, balancing their own workload with supervising 
the Academy Management team.
 
The successful candidate will be hands on 
and continually look to improve administrative 
procedures, ‘providing a positive impression of 
the school, through a supportive and seamless 
communications service to all stakeholders.’ 
 
For any questions regarding this role please 
contact Mrs Sue Spencer, Academy Manager, at 
s.spencer@priory.lancs.sch.uk or 01772 320250. 
 
Applications should be emailed to Mrs S 
Spencer, Academy Manager, via s.spencer@
priory.lancs.sch.uk with ‘Application for Office 
Manager - your name’ in the subject line. 
 
Closing date for applications is 9am on Monday 21 
March 2022. 

Interviews will be held Friday 25 March 2022.

Attendance & Pastoral 
Admin Support Officer
32.5 hours per week | Term time only | Permanent
Grade 4 (scale point 4-6) 

We are seeking to appoint a committed individual 
to join our Pastoral department. The Attendance & 
Pastoral Admin Support Officer will take a leading 
role on the administration of the school’s Pastoral & 
Attendance Team.

The successful candidate will create and maintain 
positive and productive relationships between home 
and school and work proactively with parents/carers to 
increase attendance levels.

For any questions regarding this role please contact 
Mrs Donna Crank, Assistant Principal, at d.crank@
priory.lancs.sch.uk or 01772 320250.

Applications should be emailed to Mrs S Spencer, 
Academy Manager via s.spencer@priory.lancs.sch.
uk with ‘Application for Attendance & Pastoral Admin 
Support Officer - your name’ in the subject line.

Closing date for applications is 9am on Monday 21 
March 2022. 

Interviews will be held on w/c 28 March 2022.

For further details and an 
application pack, please go to>>

www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/vacancies

mailto:s.spencer%40priory.lancs.sch.uk?subject=
mailto:d.crank@priory.lancs.sch.uk
mailto:d.crank@priory.lancs.sch.uk
http://www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/vacancies
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Miss Ackers' Recommended Read 
Stardust by Neil Gaiman

This month Humanities and AR teacher, 
Miss Ackers, has sent in her 'pick'...

At the dawn of the Victorian era, Tristran 
dreams of adventures over the wall and 
into the magical land known as Faerie. 
When a star falls and lands over the wall, 
he promises to bring it back for his one true 
love, Victoria, however he finds way more 
than he bargained for in a world that’s 
dangerous and strange beyond imagining. 

His journey takes him through epic countryside to meet princes, unicorns, stars, 
witches and other magical creatures in a story that will blow your mind and 
keep you wanting more. It’s the story of how a boy turns into a man, discovers 
that there’s more to life that the small dull village that he lives in and realises 
he’s certainly more than just a shop boy.

This book was brilliant, one of the best stories I’ve read for years and Neil 
Gaiman’s writing was able to paint such a glorious picture in my head. I’d 

definitely recommend this book to the higher ZPD readers. The film is also brilliant to watch 
afterwards to bring the story to the big screen!

AR Book Level: 
ZPD: 6.0+ (Black)

Miss Ackers
Humanities Teacher

Library Book 
Amnesty 
Please could pupils return any 
overdue library books.  We 

have hundreds of books out in circulation and we really need them back!
The school library plays a very important role in promoting the habit of reading for pleasure as well as enriching 
students’ learning so we hope you can appreciate that the library must be 
able to maintain its stock for the benefit of all pupils.

Please ransack your homes to locate any forgotten 
or lost books that might be lurking in nooks and 
crannies, under beds and behind shelves.

Please note this is an amnesty so no sanctions will 
be given.  We just want the books back!
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Mrs Gidden’s Cool Readers Club
Here's what our Cool Readers Club is all about...

They stopped when Covid first hit but now they’re back.  These are our reading stars put forward by their English 
teacher.  We interview them about their current book, what they like reading about and what they like to do when 
they’re not reading.

Introducing, Kaycee..
Kaycee has a number of favourite subjects at Priory – and reading is one of them. 

Kaycee says her favourite authors are Jacqueline Wilson and David Walliams. 

“I like both of these, especially David 
Walliams as they are easy to read and 
he puts the meanings at the bottom of 
the page of the big words so you learn 
while you are reading. 

“My favourite subjects in school are 
Maths and Technology and I would like 
to be a teacher or doctor in the future. 

“I am also considering being a chef as I 
help my mum a lot with cooking at home. 

My other hobby is swimming.” 

Mrs Gidden added, 

"Kaycee is a very capable reader and is brilliant with guessing and inferring and reading between the lines. With 
complex texts like Orwell's 1984 and Animal Farm, Kaycee has the reading capability to be able to understand 
key characters and ideas like thought conditioning even. 

Kaycee's vocabulary improves all the time through reading too. She'll need a good vocab if she's going to be a 
chef as Gordon Ramsay's is a little limited! 

Mrs Gidden 
Head of English
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The Headteacher's Log Book - 
How things have changed!
Back in the day the Headteacher at the time, Mr Summers, kept a journal to 
record the day's key events. We have recently discovered some of these 
beautifully scribed logs in our archives and our resident historian, History 
teacher Mr Eccles, has revelled in them to find 'picks' which we will find 
amusing to read today.  How things have changed!

12th March 1979:

A successful buffet dance was held at school. It was agreed that 
an enjoyable evening had taken place and it had realised a profit 
of £53.70. A 14” portable TV has been purchased at a cost of £59 
for the raffle at the Spring Fayre. Mr Eccles 

Lead Teacher of History

Year 9: Do you love cooking 
and being creative in the 
kitchen? 
Mrs Cowell will be running her next Creative Cookery workshop for 
Year 9 pupils on Thursday, 24 March from 3.05pm to 4.30pm where 
you’ll be baking for Mother's Day.

It’s Mothering Sunday at the end of March and to help you 
honour your mum with a foody gift, Mrs Cowell is offering a FREE cupcake decorating 
class. You’ll take home a box of six handcrafted cupcakes to give to your mum for 

Mother’s Day.

It’s free but there are limited places which will be given to 
the first 12 Year 9 pupils who contact Mrs Cowell via Teams 
Chat.  If you've got a slot, please let her know any allergies 
or dietary requirements in advance, and make sure you have 
organised your safe travel home.

Mrs Cowell 
Food Technology Teacher
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Bringing music to your ears 
at break and lunch
MABAL is music played through the school's tannoy system during 
break and lunch.  Chosen by Mr Taylor, Lead Teacher for Music, this 
is designed to offer exposure to the curriculum in different ways, and 
support pupils' appreciation of music.

The focus is on one theme each week across a genre, a country or 
from history.  The theme could also link to the season or an event in 

school, such as the production.

Next week it's all about: 
The 1970s
The decade of the Space Hopper, the Ford Cortina, Raleigh Chopper 
bikes, the record player and the cassette recorder.

Disco, Funk, Soul, R&B, Pop, Hard Rock, Soft Rock were all common genres in 
the music world in the 1970s. The late '70s also witnessed the birth of another 
genre still popular today - hip-hop. 

Some of the most famous pop music of all time was recorded in the '70s; 
from David Bowie to Led Zeppelin to Pink Floyd. Vinyl records were 
affordable to everyone and the record player was at its most popular. 
Enormous music festivals like Woodstock disappeared as quickly as 
they arrived, and it is fair to say that 1970 marked the end of an era 
as The Beatles as a group dissolved, as each went their separate ways 
appearing on solo albums.  

Among the popular artists in the 1970’s were Elton John, the Jackson Five, 
Diana Ross, Neil Diamond and Simon & Garfunkel. More local were the 
Bee Gees who were born on the Isle of Man and then lived in Manchester. 
They were famous for songs such as ‘Stayin' Alive’ and ‘Night Fever’ but 
have been just as successful as composers. 

ABBA, named after the first letters of their members' names, was 
a supergroup of the late 1970's until their double divorce and their 

autobiographical 'The Winner Takes it All'.  Elvis reappeared in concert in the 1970's, after making nearly 30 
films in the 1960's, until his death at the age of 42 in 1977. 

Future weeks' theme suggestions are welcomed - pupils/staff 
should see Mr Taylor, email a.taylor@priory.lancs.sch.uk or 
contact via Teams.

Mr Taylor
Lead Teacher of Music
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March 2022

Tuesday, 8 March
Year 7 Netball tournament @ Priory

Thursday, 10 March
Year 7/8  7-a-side girls football @ Balshaws 
Year 7/8 7-a-side Boys Football @ Balshaws

Tuesday, 15 March
Year 7 Netball tournament @ Priory

Thursday, 17 March 
Year 9/10/11 7-a-side girls football @ Balshaws
Year 9/10/11 7-a-side boys Football @ Balshaws

Monday,  21 March 
Year 9 Netball tournament @ All Hallows

Tuesday, 22 March
Year 10 Netball Tournament @ All Hallows

Monday, 28 March
Year 8 Netball tournament @ All Hallows

Monday, 29 March 
Year 7 Netball tournament @ All Hallows

Please note that these dates are subject to change.

Mr Bullock

Head of PE & SPort

This week, Priory's PE pupils were invited to a sports event at Edge 
Hill University. 

The Year 10 GCSE pupils, as well as Year 9 pupils who have chosen to take the 
subject from September, enjoyed a tour of the university's sports facilities. Pupils also 

had the opportunity to see the laboratories and testing areas - finishing off with a campus 
tour. 

Whilst there, pupils competed 
in a sports event arranged by 
the coaching undergraduates.
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Physical Education Department 
 Extra-Curricular Timetable (Spring Term 2) 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
 
 
Lunch –  
Sports Hall 
13.15 – 13.50 

 
 

 
Basketball 

 
Table Tennis 

(Assembly Hall) 

 
 
 

Basketball 
 

Table Tennis 
(Assembly Hall) 

 
 
 

Table Tennis 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
Basketball 

 
Table Tennis 

(Assembly Hall) 

 
 

 
Basketball 

 

 
 
 
After-School 
15.15 – 16.15 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Year 7 & 8  
Football Practice 

(dependent on 
fixtures) 

 
Year 7–10  

Netball Practice 
 

 

 
 

Badminton  
 

Yoga Club  
Key Stage 3 

(Assembly Hall) 
 

Year 7/8/9 & 10 
Girls Football 

Practice 
 

 
 
 
 

Basketball 
 

 
 

Indoor Cricket 
(Boys & Girls) 

 
 

VCert Revision 

 
 
 
 
 

NB In addition, school teams will have fixtures throughout the half-term. These may result in some clubs being moved 
locations/cancelled.  Netball Year 7-9 matches will be played on Mondays. 
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The Courtauld and Ulster Museum are running a 
competition for students aged 14-18 to create a 
surface design inspired by the works of the Omega 
Workshops. 

The winning designs will be manufactured onto a card 
or textiles product and featured for sale in the gift 
shops at The Courtauld and Ulster Museum.

You can find all the details via the link below, including 
a full brief, design criteria, a toolkit for participants, and 
how to enter >>

https://courtauld.ac.uk/take-part/schools/
national-partners-schools-programme/
omega-now/

The competition is open until 20 April 2022.

Pupils can see Mrs Hopes in TE6 if they want to 
participate, and for assistance - this is her field of 
expertise!

What's the best thing 
you've learnt this 
week?
Every week, Miss Thornton, ventures out of the 
classroom to chat with our pupils and find out what 
they've really enjoyed the most about their learning 
this week.

Here's what they said:

Two Year 8 pupils, speaking about their History lesson 
with Miss Ackers...
"We are studying the Jack the Ripper murders. We 
had to read about the crimes and then create a 
timeline like a detective."

A Year 8 pupil, speaking about his English lesson with 
Mrs Elliott...
"I’m enjoying the novel we are studying. It’s about 
homeless people and it’s called Stone Cold."

A Year 9 pupil speaking about 
their Science lesson with Mrs 
Massey...
"We were using equations to 
discover whether something 
was an atom, an element or a 
molecule."

A Year 10 pupil speaking about his Chemistry lesson 
with Mr Bedford...
"Chemistry with Mr Bedford this week was good. We 
were using the acrostic 'MOLES' to help us calculate 
all sorts about elements and working on balanced 
equations."

Miss Thornton
Lead Practitioner for Teaching & 

Learning

https://courtauld.ac.uk/take-part/schools/national-partners-schools-programme/omega-now/
https://courtauld.ac.uk/take-part/schools/national-partners-schools-programme/omega-now/
https://courtauld.ac.uk/take-part/schools/national-partners-schools-programme/omega-now/
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National Careers Week: 7th to 12th March
Virtual Careers Fair is launching on Monday to coincide with Careers 
Week 2022

National Careers Week (NCW) provides a focus for careers guidance activities to support young 
people leaving education.

Careers Week brings together students, employers and career advisers through events and activities.  It links 
education with the world of employment to ensure students get an important insight to the future of work and 
further learning. Better informed students result in better decision making.

The careers fair has tens of exhibitors to investigate and you don’t just have to be in school to access it. From 
Monday, you can visit:  ncw2022.co.uk

Year 7 Spring Term - Theme: ‘Expressing Myself Effectively'
Introduction to Oracy

Year 8 Spring  Term - Theme: ‘Thinking With a Clear Head'
Kindness: Worth so much, yet costs nothing

Year 9 Spring Term - Theme: 'Adapting my voice'
Organisation in the future

Year 10 Spring Term - Theme: ‘Owning my actions'
Motivating myself.

Year 11 Spring Term - Theme: 'Charting the course'
How do I react when things go wrong?

At Penwortham Priory Academy 
the Learning for Life curriculum is 
designed to support the promotion of 
excellence for pupils and do all it can 
to improve their life chances.

Pupils have two 15 minute Learning 
for Life lessons each week where they 
will participate in the curriculum shown 
opposite.  

Where you will learn things you will need and will use, now 
and in the future

On the curriculum w/c 28 February

http://ncw2022.co.uk


Learn to SucceedLearn to Succeed

YEAR 10 & 11
OPEN EVENT
VISIT OUR CAMPUS
SPEAK TO TUTORS
SEE THE FACILITIES

WEDNESDAY
9 MARCH
4-7PM

VISIT
www.preston.ac.uk

> Register for events
> Apply online
> Get college updates

FURTHER EDUCATION
COLLEGE OF THE YEAR

/prestoncollege


